N Y State Assembly Bill A09304

VOICES contacted Diane Horning of WTC Families for Proper Burial for comment on this important development. We are pleased to pass along her statement of thanks and information on how to get involved.

Through the tireless efforts of all our supporters, but especially Mary Novotny, a bill requiring the proper burial of all who died at the WTC has just passed a significant hurdle.  Tuesday, the N Y State Assembly's Committee on Corporations and Authorities unanimously passed our bill out of committee.  We anxiously await its passage in the Ways & Means Committee, followed by full Assembly passage. A similar bill was passed by the NY State Senate in 2005.   


The Bill, once signed into law, will rely on the full cooperation of the Governors of New York and New Jersey, working with the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey.  Governor Pataki has told us that he wants to help us and would welcome a vehicle in which to do so. Governor Corzine recognizes the companion bill which was signed into law in New Jersey in 2003.  He has professed a desire to find a just solution to the burial issue. Our session with Chairman Coscia from the Port Authority also left us hopeful that this entity, which lost so many employees at the WTC is also anxious to find a solution to the burial issue.  To read the bill, please go to: http://assembly.state.ny.us/mem/ and refer to bill # A09304 To thank the members of the Committee on Corporations and Authorities please go to: http://assembly.state.ny.us/comm/?sec=mem&id=9
To all of you who have worked so hard trying to move this bill along, thank 

you, thank you!

Gratefully, Diane Horning for: WTC Families for Proper Burial, Inc.

